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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

      MEETING MINUTES

July 14, 2011

Approved by: ________________




Date: _______________________

Board members Present:  Arthur Keown, Chairman; Richard Deschenes, Clerk; Jeffrey Fenuccio;  Gerald Page; Michael McGovern     

Secretary: Lynn Dahlin

Others in Attendance:  Atty. Stephen Rodolakis; John Burns; Beth Hyder-Lamontagne
7:30pm

Business:

Board Re-Organization:

J. Fenuccio motioned, G. Page seconded and the vote unanimous to re-appoint Arthur Keown as Chairman of the Board and Richard Deschenes as the Board’s Clerk for F’Y 2012.

Approval of Minutes: 
J.Fenuccio motioned and R. Deschenes seconded “to approve the June 2, 2011 minutes as read”.

Vote: 4-in favor, 1- Abstain
Plan Endorsement: Leland Hill Estates
Correspondence from The Maguire Group was read into the record by Arthur Keown noting that their review of the Mylar Plan Set for Leland Hill Estates was complete and though it was noted that the surveyor of record had changed from Holland Shaw PLS to W. Robert Knapik, PLS, it was their opinion that the information on the Mylar plans appeared to be the same information depicted on the plan set that was approved by the ZBA. 
1st motion:

J. Fenuccio motioned and G. Page seconded “to accept and endorse the covenant dated July 14, 2011 as surety for the Leland Hill Estates project”.
Vote: (3) In favor,
          (2) Abstaining (R. Deschenes, M. McGovern)
2nd motion:

J. Fenuccio motioned and G. Page seconded “to endorse the site plan dated June 3, 2010 with revisions through February 24, 2011 for the Leland Hill Estates project.”

Vote: (3) in favor

          (2) Abstaining (R. Deschenes and M. McGovern). 

7:40pm – Public Hearing

Beth Hyder-Lamontagne: Special Permit for a Home Business
210 Mendon Road

Arthur Keown read the hearing notice as it appeared in the Millbury Sutton Chronicle.

The applicant was requesting a special permit to operate a (3) chair hair salon at her residence located at 210 Mendon Road with up to (2) employees.

The proposed hours of operation would be Tuesday-Friday, 9am-7:30pm and Saturdays 8am-1pm.
It was hoped to place a country style sign at the end of end of the driveway.

A. Keown thought at one time the parcel of land as a whole had been sub-divided and it was answered that it had been and the intent was to combine lot 19 and lot 19-2 back together with hopefully the sale of the remaining lot.
J. Fenuccio questioned any septic issues and was told that there were plans to build a new residence and depending on the outcome of the evenings proceedings,  the engineers would draw the design accordingly.
G. Page questioned if the buildings would be separated by a breezeway/ guest bathroom and it was answered yes and that the salon would be located in the first bay of the garage with a separate entrance.

Rick Deschenes questioned parking and the installation of additional asphalt. Ms. Hyder-Lamontagne answered that there currently was no asphalt on site currently and there were no plans to install any.
M. McGovern questioned if at any time they would need additional setback relief for the construction of the residence and it was noted that once the two lots were joined back together it would not be necessary.

Individual site inspections to take place

R. Deschenes motioned, J.Fenuccio seconded and the vote unanimous to “continue the hearing to August 4, 2011 at 7:40pm.

7:50 pm

Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Dahlin

Secretary
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